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Dear Fellowlabourers in Christ,                                                                                January 24, 2025 

  Greetings in the name of the King of Kings and Lord of Lords! We thank the Lord for His 

goodness and grace to us! We would like to share some of the events of the last few months with 

you. 

  The Institute had its second semester in 2024. It was a tremendous blessing and 

encouragement to see God working in this ministry! Thirteen students studied this semester. We 

were blessed to have five new students all from the church in Monte Gordo! We thank the Lord 

for Izaque who finished his studies and graduated this year. We would covet your prayers for him 

and God’s leading in his life. We also ask your prayers for God to continue to work in the new 

semester that will start in February. 

           The congregation in Monte Gordo was officially organized as a church on December 8, 

2024. This was a great victory for them. This was beautiful ceremony and glorifying to our Lord. 

We covet your prayers for them as they go forward serving the Lord. 

We glorify the Lord for the souls saved the last few months. Each was saved in different 

circumstances. Antonio Carlos came forward in the invitation at a missions’ conference that I 

preached in the state capital. Isabelle, a teenager, was led to the Lord by members of the church at 

the bakery where she works. Gabriel, another teenager, accepted Christ reading the Bible at our 

song leader’s house. Roberval was saved on a visit at his home. Three children also were saved 

through the Sunday school ministry of our church. We magnify the Lord for His saving grace.  

Concerning our family, I was blessed to officiate the wedding of our oldest son, Campbell to Carla. 

Carla is a long-time member and Sunday school teacher in the church in Arembepe. It was a double 

blessing since Sofia and Stefan were able to be present for this special day. We would ask your 

prayers for God’s leading in their new life together. 

We thank each one who prayed for Stefan. God helped in him through the many transitions and 

challenges of his first semester at West Coast Baptist College! He is now preparing to start his 

second semester of studies there. 

  Sofia will be taking a trip to the Philippines in February for an Asian Leadership 

Conference, and Cait will be moving to the United States seeking God’s will for her life in 

February. 

            Words cannot express our heartfelt gratitude for each one of you who prays for us 

constantly. You are a tremendous blessing to our family and ministry! Only eternity will reveal 

how God has protected, led, strengthened and guided each of us here in Northeast Brazil through 

your prayers! We remain…                        In the white fields, 

                                                                    Frank, Darla, Campbell, Cait, Sofia and Stefan Brim 
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